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Ice Fishing Derby set for Feb. 7 
 

  

Sandy Polzin won another term on the Shawano County Board in the April 6 election, defeating Donald Pahlow, 85-72. She repre-
sents District 17, which includes the Cloverleaf Lakes area. 

In District 18, Bonnie Olson beat incumbent John Stezenski, 98-72. That district includes the northern portion of Belle Plaine. 

There will be no contested races on the April 7 

ballot for Belle Plaine offices. Candidates were nomi-

nated at a caucus on Jan. 13. 

Chairman Alvin Bartz is running for his 21st 

term. He is a dairy farmer who operates Friendship 

Acres. 

Supervisor Harold Polzin has been on the board 

for 10 years after serving as town clerk for 32 years. 

He operates Harold Polzin Electrical & Heating Ser-

vices. 

Supervisor Dennis Thornton is seeking his 

fourth term. He is a retired newspaper and magazine 

editor, president of the Cloverleaf Lakes Protective 

Association and editor of this newsletter. 

Constable Dennis Hoffmann is a Belle Plaine 

farmer who is running for his 13th two-year term. 

Also on the April 7 ballot is Kris Doan, who is 

running unopposed for a seat on the Cloverleaf Lakes 

Sanitary District (see page 5 for more information). Wayne 

Vander Linden resigned from the Sanitary commission in De-

cember and did not seek re-election. 

Town Clerk Kristine Vomastic and Treasurer Heather 

Krueger are now appointed by the Town Board rather than being 

elected. 

Also on the spring ballot will be Clintonville and Shawano 

school board positions and a state Supreme Court contest. 

The Clover Bares Snowmobile Club is spon-

soring its annual Fishing Derby Saturday, Feb. 7, 

on Cloverleaf Lakes. 

The all-day ice fishing event is headquartered 

in a tent in front of Mickster’s and the town boat 

landing. Food and beverages are available and nu-

merous prizes are awarded. 

Raffle tickets are available costing three tick-

ets for $5 at area establishments and at the event. 

Prizes are $500, $250, $100, $75 and $50.  

Fishing prizes will be awarded in the adult and 

children categories. Weigh-in for fish will be from 

noon to 4 p.m. 

Plenty of frigid weather has created a deep 

layer of ice on the lakes and ice fishermen are off 

to a good start this winter. 

The Clover Bares maintain a network of snow-

mobile trails in Belle Plaine and adjoining towns. 

Belle Plaine Town Board members will run unopposed for re-election on April 7. 

From left are Supervisor Harold Polzin, Chairman Alvin Bartz and Supervisor 

Dennis Thornton. 

The Spring 2015 election is Tues-

day, April 7, with polls open from 

7 a.m. to 8 p.m. 

A primary is scheduled for Tues-

day, Feb. 17. 

Town offices and a state Supreme 

Court race are on the ballot. 



Tree trimmers will target branches over roads 
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By Alvin Bartz 

What a difference a year makes. Last year we had spent more 

than $30,000 through December for snow removal and sanding. 

This year through December we spent about $9,500. 

 New construction is at a slower pace compared to a few 

years ago. We had 24 building permits in 2014. Of those, four 

were for new homes, one due to a fire. 

One of the more frequent complaints we get on road mainte-

nance is tree branches hanging over the road. The school bus 

companies, county trucks, UPS and other tall vehicles have clear-

ance lights broken by the branches, especially in cold weather. 

Canopy over the road, even without leaves, makes a difference 

creating icy spots on the road. 

We will be doing some trimming on Cloverleaf Lake Road 

from County Y east to Town Line Road this winter. We have had 

numerous downed trees in this area, usually in the overnight 

hours. We also have a few areas where branches hide stop signs 

and other road information signs. 

The town has signed a Joint Powers Agreement with 

Shawano County and all municipalities within Shawano County. 

The agreement provides that if an emergency vehicle is dis-

patched to a 911 call, the vehicle will provide services whether or 

not it is operating in its usual area. This covers firefighting, law 

enforcement, ambulance, medical and other emergency services.  

I filled up my vehicle yesterday for $1.99 a gallon. One has 

to wonder were we getting “ripped off” when we were paying $4-

plus a gallon for gas? Lower fuel costs should help budgets if the 

savings get passed along. 

I hope the winter is going well for you. I’m ready for a Janu-

ary thaw. 

Winter hours for the Collection and Recycling Center on 

Cloverleaf Lake Road are Saturdays from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. The 

Recycling Center is longer open on Wednesdays. Residents can 

use the curbside garbage pickup on Thursdays. Recyclables are 

picked up on alternate Thursdays, including Jan. 29, Feb. 12 and 

26, March 12 and 26, and April 9 and 23. Garbage pickup is on 

Fridays during holiday weeks. 

Belle Plaine officials 

Alvin Bartz, chairman 

Harold Polzin, supervisor 

Dennis Thornton, supervisor 

Kristine Vomastic, clerk 

Heather Krueger, treasurer 

Dennis Hoffmann, constable 

 

Newsletter editor: Dennis Thornton 

Belle Plaine Community Center 

N3002 St. Hwy. 22 

Clintonville, WI 54929 

(715) 524-2690 

Town clerk’s hours: 

5 to 7 p.m. Monday; 8:30 to 11 a.m. Saturday 

or by appointment 

Regular Town Board meetings: 

Second Monday of each month, 7:30 p.m. 

Committees: 

Planning, Zoning, Gibson Island Stewardship 

Population estimate: 1,855 

Belle Plaine chairman’s message 

Property taxes will be collected by Treasurer Heather Krue-

ger on Jan. 22 from 5 to 7 p.m. and on Jan. 30 from 10 a.m. to 3 

p.m. Taxes can also be mailed in. The address is Heather Krue-

ger, W9660 River Bank Road, Clintonville, WI 54929. Refunds 

are in the mail for those who paid their taxes before a computer 

error was discovered on property owners in the Cloverleaf Lakes 

Sanitary District. Krueger thanks taxpayers for their patience and 

understanding in this unusual circumstance. 

*The Town Board meeting in February has been moved to 

Feb. 2 at 7:30 p.m. Usual date is the second Monday. 

* Reservations are being taken for the Community Center. 

The facility can be rented for $30 for residents or $40 for non-

residents.  See the town clerk for details. 

* The Belle Plaine Card Club meets weekly on Thursdays at 

the Community Center from 9:30 a.m. until noon.  

* Town clerk Kristine Vomastic holds regular office hours 

from 5 to 7 p.m. Mondays and 8:30 to 11 a.m. Saturdays. Treas-

urer Heather Krueger is available at the Community Center 

Mondays from 8:30 to 11 a.m. 

Belle Plaine town notebook 

Recycling Center open Saturdays 



Coming soon: Improved fish habitat in lakes 
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By Dennis Thornton 

Here’s hoping for another subzero cold spell. 

That’s not my wish, but it is what the Belle Plaine Sports-

man’s Club is hoping for in early 2015. The club needs thick ice 

so it can proceed with plans to cart large trees onto the ice cover-

ing Cloverleaf Lakes. 

Craig Ford, president of the Sportsman’s Club, said he’s 

hoping for about 20 inches of ice. As of early January, the ice 

was about 12 to 15 inches thick. 

The Sportsman’s Club, supported by the Town of Belle 

Plaine and Cloverleaf Lakes Protective Association, plans to use 

heavy equipment to bring large trees over the ice to form what 

the DNR has dubbed “fish sticks.” Clusters of three to five large 

trees would be chained together along the shoreline of Gibson 

Island, then anchored when spring comes and the ice melts. 

Over the next several years, more than 30 of these “fish 

sticks” would be anchored along Gibson Island and perhaps off 

Round Lake Park. 

The town has been granted a DNR permit for the project, 

with the CLPA and Sportsman’s Club splitting the cost of the 

permit. A grant application has been filed to cover costs in future 

years, with volunteer labor counting for much of the local share. 

The goal is to increase the places in the lakes where fish can 

take cover and spawn, thus improving the fishery for anglers. 

Studies have shown that trees in the water are sought-after by 

many species of fish. 

Weather permitting, the first batch of “fish sticks” will be 

placed in late January or early February. Anyone interested in 

helping can contact Craig Ford or other club members. 

* Your lake association board continues to work on our 

lakes’ number one invasive: Eurasian Water Milfoil. 

Consultant Onterra conducted two days of surveying our 

aquatic plants on every square foot of the lakes in early Septem-

ber. They will be advising on treatment options for 2015, likely 

some chemical treatment of Grass Lake. 

Russ Kafka, Denny Nodolf and I attended a meeting of 

eight area lake associations in October where the chief topic was 

the same: how to combat milfoil. The Department of Natural Re-

sources is advising whole-lake treatment every few years, which 

was done in 2012 on Grass and Round, and 2013 on Pine Lake. 

We are also exploring, in cooperation with Long Lake, a new 

option of constructing a boat with a suction device that would 

suck milfoil plants out of the water. Divers would handle the mil-

foil removal. 

Last, I will be attending a DNR meeting in February to learn 

the latest research into milfoil treatment. 

Board of Directors 

Dennis Thornton, President 

(715) 823-9151 

thorngb@frontiernet.net 

Joe Mass, vice president 

(715) 823-3758 

jandsmass@frontiernet.net 

Carol Wegner, Secretary 

(715) 823-6270 

cawegner@frontiernet.net 

Pam Brueckner, treasurer 

(715) 823-3917 

Dave Rosenfeldt 

(715) 823-6604 

Dick Thurow 

(414) 430-9067 
Francie West 

(715) 823-4059 

frwestpilot@charter.net 

Wisconsin’s Recreation Center 

The  Place for Health, Rest & Pleasure 

CLPA incorporated  in 1936 

CLOVERLEAF LAKES 

PROTECTIVE ASSOCIATION 

P.O. Box 288 

Embarrass, WI 54933-0288 

www.CloverleafLakes.com “Preserving our lakes for future generations” 

CLPA president’s message 



By Joy Krubsack 

Thanks to months of rehabilitation, a baby eagle was sched-

uled to be released into the wild near Sauk City on Jan. 17.  

The female eaglet fell from its nest on Cloverleaf Lakes 

around June 17 and was spotted by Tom and Barb Kivlin. Una-

ble to fly yet and injured, the bird was taken to the Raptor Educa-

tion Group Inc. in Antigo. Marge and Don Gibson founded the 

center for rescued birds of prey,  

Now fully grown and accustomed to living with other eagles, 

the eagle was to be released along the Wisconsin River. 
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Eagle ready to take off 

Volunteers at the Raptor Education Group Inc. in Antigo hold 

two “baby” eagles, including one that fell from a tree on Clover-

leaf Lakes in June.  

The Town of Belle Plaine in November adopted a revised 

Outdoor Recreation Plan. Here are some projects the town will 

attempt to undertake during the next five years. 

Develop a shoreland trail along County Highway Y, con-

necting the Lake Aire restaurant parking lot and the town’s 

Round Lake Park with its trails to the boat trailer parking lot and 

the picnic shelter. Included would be replacement of the culvert 

that connects Round and Grass Lakes near the town boat launch 

site. The proposed plan has about one-third mile of five-foot wide 

trail with three-foot wide paved, including over the culvert.  

Install “fish sticks” and encourage shoreland restoration on 

Cloverleaf Lakes. The DNR’s fish sticks project would install 

clusters of trees along the shore of Gibson Island and Round 

Lake Park to enhance the fishery and protect the shoreland from 

wave action. The shoreland restoration, including adding native 

plants and rain gardens, would prevent stormwater runoff. 

Improve Round Lake Park. Playground equipment would 

be added along with perhaps horseshoe pits or volleyball courts 

to provide recreation opportunities. 

Encourage bicycling, cross country skiing and snowmo-

biling. Two groups, Shawano Pathways and the Clover Bares 

Snowmobile Club, have developed routes through the town, in-

cluding over the new Highway 22 bridge. Future road construc-

tion could add a bike path where possible.  

Promote the hiking trails on Gibson Island. A brochure 

would be developed to include a map, history of the area and 

features such as trees, plants and wildlife.  

Consider adding access to Schoenick, Long Lakes. Park-

ing spots on Cloverleaf Lake Road near Schoenick Creek would 

allow access to nearby waterways for kayaks and canoes. 

Town’s updated recreation plan includes trail, park improvements 

An eagle that fell from a tree on Cloverleaf Lakes is now fully 

grown and ready to be returned to the wild. The eagle was sched-

uled to be released on Jan. 17 in Sauk City. 
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Eagle nesting season starts 

Check for lake/town news at 
www.CloverleafLakes.com and 

www.BellePlaineWI.com 

Kris Doan running for Sanitary District post 
.Kris Doan is running unopposed for Commissioner of the 

Cloverleaf Lakes Sanitary District  in the April election in Belle 

Plaine. Wayne Vander Lin-

den resigned from the commis-

sion in December and declined 

to seek another six-year term. 

Doan was raised in Green 

Bay and spent summers at the 

family cottage on Pine Lake of 

the Cloverleaf Lakes. She re-

tired and remodeled the family 

cottage into a home in 2007. 

Doan has a Bachelor’s 

Degree from UW-Oshkosh and 

a Master’s Degree from Chica-

go Theological Seminary. She 

worked for Jefferson County Human Services for 23 years.   

She is the owner of a small business called The Legacy Cen-

ter.  She is a state certified social worker and her business is a 

State Certified Guardianship agency. The Legacy Center helps 

elderly and disabled clients in Shawano County.   

After retirement Doan pursued volunteer work as a Master 

Gardener. She served on the Cloverleaf Lakes Protective Associ-

ation Board for three years and contributed to the Shawano 

County Aquatic Invasive Species Strategic Planning process as a 

committee member.   

Doan said she is interested in working to preserve our lakes 

and protect the environment around the lakes.  The Sanitary Dis-

trict has positively contributed to the water quality of our lakes 

since the early 1980s.  If elected, Doan hopes to continue this 

important work for our community. 

Kris Doan 

The boardwalk to Gibson Island, located off Cloverleaf 

Lake Road, will be closed from Feb. 1 until the end of May 

during the nesting season for the bald eagles that have a nest 

nearby. The island will be available by ice or water during that 

time.  

No motor vehicles, including snowmobiles, are allowed on 

the island at any time. 

Snowmobilers are urged to avoid the large bed of reeds in 

Grass Lake, off the town’s boat launch site. That is a “sensitive 

area” designated by the DNR that provides a nesting haven for 

waterfowl. Also, snowmobiles and trailers can use the boat 

trailer parking lot on the Round Lake Park site across the road 

from Mickster’s. 

The DNR has warned about use of Imprelis turfgrass herbi-

cide that can cause damage to evergreen trees, particularly Nor-

way spruce and white pine. Clippings from grass treated with 

Imprelis should not be composted. The DNR will allow the 

landfill disposal of trees affected by the chemical throughout 

2015. 

Chemical can be harmful 

Start the summer season with a traditional Wisconsin sand-

wich! 

Friday and Saturday, May 22 and 23, the Long Lake Asso-

ciation is hosting a Brat Fry at Econo Foods in Clintonville. 

Brats, hotdogs, chips, soft drinks and water will be available to 

enjoy at on-site picnic tables, or take some home for a quick and 

easy meal. 

We look forward to meeting our lake neighbors! 

Profits from the sale will be used to continue improving the 

water quality of Long Lake. 

—Ruth Turner 

Long Lake plans brat fry 

Restaurant has new owners 

A Belle Plaine restaurant has new owners and a new name. 

Sofie Abdiu and her brother-in-law Harry Abdiu purchased 

the former Max’s Restaurant from Max and Buki Shabani in 

early January. The new owners’ liquor license was approved by 

the Town Board on Jan. 12. 

The new name of the restaurant is Grandma Sofie’s. The 

new owners operated a restaurant in Friendship for 10 years. 

Originally called Amico’s, the restaurant is located at the inter-

section of Highways 29 and 22 next to the Boarders Hotel at 

W7389 River Bend Road. 

Harry Abdiu said there will be some minor changes on the 

menu but nothing significant. He said all 15 employees are still 

working and he has invited them to stay on. 

The restaurant includes a bar, two dining areas including a 

meeting room and a kitchen that was updated. 
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By Joan Sousek 

Lifelong town resident Richard “Dick” Hesse may or may 

not be retired. 

Officially, he left his full-time job with Yellow Freight Sys-

tems of Little Chute about seven years ago, but now you’ll often 

find him working for the Town of Belle Plaine doing a variety of 

jobs like plowing snow, mowing lawns and ditches, removing 

fallen trees, putting up signs and maintaining equipment. 

“We (town officials and employees) work together and cover 

for others,” the 64-year-old Hesse said. “I try to help when I 

can.” 

Hesse is the son of the late Henry and Maxine Hesse. His 

brothers Jim (Judy) and Martin “Butch” (Pam) Hesse also live 

in Belle Plaine. His sister Rita (John) Kopitzke lives in Tiger-

ton, and his sister Patricia Kohn is deceased.  

His commitment to the town runs in the family. His dad was 

town chairman before current Chairman Alvin Bartz. Henry 

Hesse also was the town assessor before the town hired an ap-

praisal firm, and Butch Hesse served as a town supervisor. 

But Dick isn’t interested in public office. 

“I’d rather not be in the limelight,” he said. “I’d rather stay 

behind the scenes a bit.” 

The summer after Dick retired, Bartz approached him about 

working for the town. 

“I was tending bar at the firemen’s fair stand when Alvin 

asked me about plowing snow,” Dick said. “It was something to 

do in the winter months, and it wouldn’t screw up my retirement, 

so I said yes.” 

Dick was the first one to drive the town’s new truck. Not 

long after he started, Bob Soyck, who also worked for the town, 

decided to quit and Dick took on more jobs. 

Those duties include maintenance of town properties such as 

Gibson Island, Sandy Beach, the boat landing, town dock and 

picnic shelter. Recently, the Highway 22 wayside was added to 

the list. 

In fall, sign replacement becomes a bigger task, Dick said. 

“It seems to happen when kids are going off to school and 

want the signs for their dorms.” 

Maintenance of town vehicles is another key commitment. 

“I like to keep the vehicles greased up and keep an eye on 

stuff like tires. I do oil changes on the smaller ones and take them 

in for big stuff,” he said. 

His hours can vary dramatically, from around 40 to near 80 

per month. Routine chores can be planned, but his job also entails 

being on call. He is paid for the hours worked, rather than full 

time. 

“You never know from one day to next what you might have 

to do. There might be nothing for a while or one thing after an-

other,” Dick said. 

His duties also can call for diplomacy. 

“You’re never going to keep everyone happy,” he explained. 

“There are stressful situations and sometimes you have to soothe 

residents a bit.” 

But overall, folks in the town get along, he said, and it’s the 

people that make him want to help. 

“The people are special,” he said. “I’ve known a lot of them 

my whole life. There’s a good rapport among the people and it’s 

nice to know people that have your same values … If there’s a 

problem people come (to a meeting) and try to reach some con-

sensus which is fair to everyone.” 

When Dick is not working, he enjoys tinkering on cars and 

sometimes painting. He likes to go sturgeon spearing with his 

nephew and usually goes gun deer hunting at least on opening 

morning. 

Town Chairman Alvin Bartz said Hesse is a reliable and 

versatile worker who does a great job. “He makes my job easier,” 

Bartz said, saying Hesse has a special touch in communicating 

with people. 

Dick lives with his wife Sally on Willow Lane, on the north-

ern border of the town. Sally recently retired from BMO Harris 

(M&I) Bank after 45 years, and now helps with town mowing, 

too. Dick also worked for the Shawano Police Department for 

nine years and for Morning Glory for 16 years. 

‘Retired’ Hesse is jack of all trades for town 

Dick Hesse gets ready to do some snowplowing with a Belle Plaine 

town truck. He also mows ditches, removes fallen trees and puts up 

signs among other duties. 

Photo by Joan Sousek 
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The following have made 

donations to the CLPA Protec-

tors and/or became dues-

paying members for 2015, as 

of Jan. 10. 

Mighty Oak ($1,000) 

Dennis and Jan Thornton 

Birch ($250) 

Jeff and Gwen Casperson 

Kris Doan and Judy Simon in 

memory of Dorothy and Lorne 

Doan 

John and Mark Thomas 

Ray and Kelly Wilson 

Pine/Ash ($150) 

Dan Parr/Linda Altman 

Pine ($100) 

Greg and Midge Anunson 

Janna Aumann 

The Daniel Bleck family 

Norman Burton family 

Geno and Khristy Johnson 

Bill and Pat Kinziger 

Vilas and Donna Krueger 

Pat and Al Mahnke 

Joe and Sandy Mass 

Joe and Bridget Mayek 

Glenn and Peggy McMahon 

Marjorie J. Miller 

Dick and Mary Lee Odders 

Edwin and Mary Renaud 

Tim and Peg Rusch 

Don and Karen Sorenson 

Myron (Mike) and Gaye 

Tassoul 

Richard and Mitzi Thurow 

Business ($100) 

Coldwell Banker Hilgenberg 

Realty 

Don Heiman Builders 

Earl Peterson, Pete’s Bait Shop 

Lake and Pond Solutions 

Ash ($50) 

Anonymous 

Bob and Anne Betz 

Steve and Darlene Boegh 

Carl and Judy Bruggink 

Rande and Patsy Eggert 

Cameron and Judi Gorges 

Roger and Lucille Hietpas 

Peter and Mary Jensema 

Dave and Mary Lambrecht 

family 

Rick and Liz Lehman 

Brent and Jessica Meier 

Michael Muskavitch 

Jim and Carlene Orr 

Bill Rosnow 

Pete and Pat Sesing 

Gerri Schertz  

James and Dorthea Smith Trust 

James Sommer 

Other ($50 or less) 

Merlin and Janet Behnke 

Norman and Rosemary Kempf 

Dick and Donna Kunz 

Chris and Patty Rudolph 

The Tabbert family 

Donna and Bill Varney 

Memberships $25 

Greg and Midge Anunson 

Janna Aumann 

Merlin and Janet Behnke 

Luciano and Sarah Benevides 

Jeff and Gwen Casperson 

Andy Berman and Liz Coney 

Bob and Anne Betz 

Lisa Bigley and Brian Stein-

haus 

The Daniel Bleck family 

Steve and Darlene Boegh 

Hugh and Pam Bruecker 

Carl and Judy Bruggink 

Norman Burton family 

Kim Carrington 

Richard Cloeter 

Cloverleaf Shakes 

Gary and Karen Coyne 

Kris Doan and Judy Simon 

Rande and Patsy Eggert 

Dennis Fisher 

Cameron and Judi Gorges 

Jim and Barb Gran 

Jerry and Maureen Hauerwas 

Bob and Nancy Hawley 

Roger and Lucille Hietpas 

Ray Hornig 

Peter and Mary Jensema 

Dennis and Becky Johnson 

Geno and Khristy Johnson 

Joanne Jonas 

Gary and Mary Keller 

Norman and Rosemary Kempf 

Bill and Pat Kinziger 

Josh and Rachel Kosinski 

Vilas and Donna Krueger 

Dave and Mary Lambrecht 

family 

Rick and Liz Lehman 

Pat and Al Mahnke 

Robert and Barbara Mardak 

Jim and Sue Mares 

Joe and Sandy Mass 

Joe and Bridget Mayek 

John and Larue Mc Kay 

Glenn and Peggy McMahon 

Tim and Mary McNamara 

Brent and Jessica Meier 

John Meinhardt 

Tom and Patti Mijal 

Marjorie J. Miller 

Michael Muskavitch 

Todd and Nancy Ninman 

DuWayne and Kathy Novak 

Dick and Mary Lee Odders 

Jim and Carlene Orr 

Dan Parr/Linda Altman 

T. Allan and Betty Pearson 

George and Nancy Peters 

Mary Ann Pflum 

Lee Raddatz 

Edwin and Mary Renaud 

Dave and Linda Robley 

Don Rogalski 

Roger and Pat Rogney 

Dave and Sandy Rosenfeldt 

Bill Rosnow 

Chris and Patty Rudolph 

Dean and Jean Ruppert 

Tim and Peg Rusch 

Carl and Arlene Ruscitti 

Patricia Russell 

Harriet Schauder family 

Gerri Schertz 

Mike Schlender/Mary Jalin 

Pete and Pat Sesing 

Ben and Leah Smejkal 

James and Dorthea Smith Trust 

James Sommer 

Don and Karen Sorenson 

Richard Steenbock 

The Tabbert family 

Myron (Mike) and Gaye 

Tassoul 

John and Mark Thomas 

Dennis and Jan Thornton 

Richard and Mitzi Thurow 

Donna and Bill Varney 

Dennis and Darlene Wagner 

Robert and Dorothy Warren 

Jim and Beth Wearing 

Charlotte N. Weber 

Pete and Laurie Wegner 

Tom and Bonnie Weniger 

Ray and Kelly Wilson 

Mel and Gretchen Wirtz 

2015 CLPA Annual Membership: Please Join Now 

If you haven’t paid your dues, please make your check for $25 payable to Cloverleaf Lakes Protective Asso-

ciation, fill out and clip this form, and send it to CLPA, P.O. Box 288, Embarrass, WI  54933-0288.  The 

membership is for the calendar year 2015. Please consider making a tax-deductible donation. 

Name:_________________________________________ 

Lake Address:___________________________________________ 

                              ___________________________________________ 

Telephone:  ____________________________________________ 

 

E-Mail: ________________________________________________ 

 

Home Address (if different): __________________________________ 

                                                            ___________________________________ 

 Dues                                                                                                       $                     25.00 

I would like to make a tax-deductible donation of   $___________ 

TOTAL ENCLOSED                                                                               $___________ 

 

 

2015 CLPA Protectors donors/members 

Circle tax-deductible 

donation level 

 

Mighty Oak    $1,000 

Maple             $500 

Birch              $250 

Pine                $100 

Ash                $50 

Other 

 

Business          $100 



 FIRST CLASS MAIL 

 

Belle Plaine calendar 

Belle Plaine Community Center 
N3002 St. Hwy. 22 
Clintonville, WI 54929 

 

Feb. 2: Town Board, 7:30 

p.m., Community Center. 

Feb. 7: Clover Bares 

Fishing Derby, all day, 

Cloverleaf Lakes 

Feb. 9: CLPA board, 9 

a.m., Community Center. 

March 9: CLPA board, 9 

a.m., Community Center. 

March  9: Town Board, 

7:30 p.m., Community 

Center 

April 7: Spring election, 

7 a.m. to 8 p.m., Commu-

nity Center 

April 13: CLPA board, 9 

a.m., Community Center. 

April 13: Town Board, 

7:30 p.m., Community 

Center 

May 23: CLPA annual 

meeting, 10 a.m., Round 

Lake Park 

Longtime treasurer Ken Rosenow dies 
Kenneth E. Rosenow, treasurer for the Town of Belle Plaine for 

50 years, passed away on Dec. 2. 

Public service to the town runs in the Rosenow family. Besides 

Ken’s service as treasurer for a half-century, his wife Marcalene has 

long served as an election supervisor for the town and wrote a book on 

town history.  She is also active in the Shawano County Historical So-

ciety. Their daughter Kay Kristof succeeded Ken as town treasurer 

and served for several years. 

Ken Rosenow was also well known in the agricultural community 

as a dairy and grain farmer. He was a Pioneer Hi-Bred seed sales rep 

for 30 years, a past president and board member of Shawano County 

DHIA for 20 years and a former member of the Shawano Jaycees. The 

Rosenow farm on Wisconsin Avenue hosted the Wisconsin Farm Pro-

gress Days in 1989. Ken also hosted the Shawano County Hostein 

“Twilight” Association and received the Century Farm Award in 1993. 

A sports enthusiast, Ken attended the state boys basketball tournament every year from 1949 

to 2014. He also enjoyed polka music and hunting. 

Ken was a member of the Zion Lutheran Church, served as an usher and played dartball on 

the church team. 

He is survived by his wife of 58 years, Marcalene, daughter Kay Kristof, son Kraig 

Rosenow and grandchildren Kasey and Kendra Kristof, a sister Isla Zingler, sister-in-law Sha-

ron Roeder and numerous nieces, nephews and friends. 

A memorial fund has been established. 

Rosenow 


